
  

Evaluation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Town of Lake Park, Florida 

Bid No. 107-2016 
Kelsey & Lake Shore Parks Restroom 

Construction & Renovation 
Tuesday, December 27, 2016, 2:00 p.m. 

Town Hall Commission Chamber, 535 Park Avenue 
 

The Evaluation Committee Meeting was conducted on Tuesday, December 27, 2016 at 2:00 
p.m. Present were Finance Director Blake Rane, Town Manager John O. D’Agostino, 
Project Manager Richard Pittman, Public Works Director Dave Hunt and Town Clerk 
Vivian Mendez. 
 
Finance Director Rane called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m. The Evaluation Committee 
members introduced themselves. Project Manager Pittman explained that six (6) bids were 
received; with the lowest bidder being One Call Property Services, Inc. at $474,454.00. 
 
He stated that all the required paperwork, including the bid bond was submitted. However, 
the references were a bit shy of what the Town expected.  He stated that the base bid price 
was significantly lower than the next low bidder, which was Ahrens Company at 
$529,154.00 (see bid tabulation sheet as Exhibit “1”). He expressed a concern with the 10% 
price difference between the lowest and highest bidders. He explained that an email listing 
all his concerns was sent to Brent Martin, Vice President of Construction for One Call 
Property Services, Inc. (see Exhibit “2”). He reference specific information that was 
included in the bid document (see Exhibit “4”). He explained that no request for substitution 
were received by the December 12, 2016 deadline. He stated that the work was scheduled to 
begin the week of February 17, 2017. He expressed several concerns with the low bid and 
the mobilization cost (see item 2A of Exhibit “1”).  
 
Public Works Director Hunt expressed concern with the unit prices. He explained that the 
Town has been working diligently with Palm Beach County to obtain the Community 
Development Block Grant. He explained that the Town would pay the contractor directly 
and then seeks reimbursement from Palm Beach County. He stated that he contacted three 
(3) references listed in the bid submittal (see Exhibit “3”). He expressed concern regarding 
references for Spanish tile roof and that none of the references provided had Davis-Bacon 
requirements or CDBG funding experience.  
 
Town Manager D’Agostino thanked staff for their diligence on this project. He referenced 
the email between Richard Pittman and Brent Martin (see Exhibit “2”). He wants the 
references of those projects listed by One Call Property Services, Inc. that required Davis-
Bacon Act reporting before moving forward with a recommendation to the Town 
Commission for award of the project. The references provided did not adequately meet the 
Town’s needs.  
 



  

Mr. Brent Martin, Vice-President of Construction for One Call Property Services, Inc. 
introduced himself. He stated that the company has a location at 991 Stinson Way in West 
Palm Beach with the corporate office at 7804 SW Ellipse Way in Stuart. Mr. Martin 
responded to the questions asked by the Committee. He stated that the bid submitted was 
within 5% of the previously bid project. He explained that many of the tasks are self-
performed, which keeps the cost down. He explained that their mobility fees were in line 
with previous bid submittals and takes into account their overhead cost.  He explained that 
they are currently working with the City of Lake Worth on a funding project. He stated that 
most federally funded projects paperwork was similar, which they have done on other 
projects with no problems. 
 
Public Works Director Hunt asked if they were familiar with the on-site interview process 
conducted by Palm Beach County. Mr. Martin stated “yes” and has prepared their 
employees.  Public Works Director Hunt asked if the City of Lake Worth was the only 
CDBG project that they have worked on, which has not been closed out yet. Mr. Martin 
stated “yes”. Public Works Director Hunt asked for the contact name at Palm Beach County 
in which they are working with for this project. Mr. Martin stated her name was Linda, but 
did not recall her last name.  
 
Mr. Martin responded to the Committee question regarding working on a Davis-Bacon Act 
project. He described several projects in Port St. Lucie, Broward County, and the Town of 
Jupiter. 
 
Public Works Director Hunt asked if they have any “out of the ground” projects that Mr. 
Martin could speak to. Mr. Martin stated that he would pull up his records and provide the 
list of projects. Public Works Director Hunt asked which roofing manufacture are they 
certified to get their “no limit dollar” warranty, would subcontractor be used for the back 
fill, which coiling door manufacture would be used, who would do the decorative metals, are 
they an authorized applicator of Dex-o-Tex. Mr. Martin stated that responds would be 
provided to the Committee. Public Works Director Hunt asked that they provide additional 
references for shell projects, CDBG, and Davis-Bacon Act. 
 
Town Manager D’Agostino asked who would oversee the day-to-day operations of the 
project. Mr. Martin stated that he and RJ Massey would oversee the day-to-day operations. 
He gave a brief history of their careers and explained that One Call has been in business 
since 2011. Town Manager D’Agostino asked if Mr. Martin had any worries working with 
Seacoast Utilities. Mr. Martin stated that there were no worries as long as the submittals are 
completed in a timely manner. Mr. Martin explained a recent project they completed in the 
City of Riviera Beach. 
 
Project Manager Pittman asked how many employees does One Call have staffed. Mr. 
Martin stated between 30 and 40 employees. Project Manager Pittman asked how many of 
those employees were superintendence’s. Mr. Martin stated around eight or nine. Project 
Manager Pittman expressed concern with One Call completing quality work on time. He 
stated that the underground dewatering work would need specialist and no subcontractors 
for that work were listed. He suggested that they consider hiring a subcontractor that knows 



  

Seacoast Utilities very well and advising the Town of that subcontractor. He felt that they 
would be challenged with the scope of work with the amount of employees certified to 
complete certain tasks to provide quality work. He stated that the deadline to submit 
substitutions for materials had passed. Therefore, the drawings should reflect all the 
products and materials that were specified. If any changes were made it would delay the 
project.  
 
Public Works Director Hunt recapped what was requested from Mr. Martin. He stated the 
following:  
 

• References for project “out of the ground”. 
• References for site shell and roofing. 
• References for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and Davis-Bacon 

Act projects. 
• References for the funding source (County, municipalities, etc.). 
• References for the roofing material manufactures, to verify a 20-year “no dollar 

limit” warranty. 
• Project Manager Pittman explained that Dex-o-tex does have a warranty if applied 

by their factory-trained applicators. Proof that they had factory-trained applicators 
was requested. 

• Town Manager D’Agostino requested that any worked performed that requires 
manufactures specifications be performed within the manufactures specifications 
requirements or that a specified contractor proficient in that manufactures warranty 
requirement perform the work. Project Manager Pittman explained what the request 
entailed.   

• Name of the underground mechanical contractor that would be doing the sanitary 
sewer connection.  

• Contact information for the Town of Jupiter, City of Riviera Beach, and the Indian 
River School District.  

 
Motion: Town Manager D’Agostino moved to award the contract to One Call Property 
Services, Inc. for $474,454.00 including alternate three (3) for an additional $1,200.00 
and to determine, at a later date, what additional alternates the Town would like to 
include from alternate 1A-2C, provided that this motion would only be carried forth 
with a satisfactory response by the offeror with respect to all the concerns that were 
expressed and requiring additional information, which should be provided in the next 
few days, and that Mr. Martin be on-site managing the project.  
 
Motion failed due to a lack of a second.  
 
Motion: Project Manager Pittman moved to go with the Town Managers basic motion 
with the option of the contractor to withdraw his bid upon approval of the Town 
Commission would receive his bid bond back if he so chooses between now and 2:00 
p.m. on January 3, 2017.  
 
Motion failed due to a lack of a second. 



  

 
Motion: Public Works Director Hunt moved to ask that Mr. Martin provide the 
requested information by Friday, December 30, 2016 and that the Committee 
reconvene this meeting on January 3, 2017 to further discuss the information provided 
before a decision was rendered.  
 
Town Manager D’Agostino expressed concern with the motion because another meeting 
was being called and there was not a lot of time to give the contractor a definite timeline. He 
suggested that a motion include a construction timeline including mobilization. He stated 
that information provided indicated that One Call was qualified and did not want a follow-
up meeting to determine qualification. Public Works Director Hunt suggested a follow-up 
meeting so that the requested information would be discussed in a public session. He stated 
that the construction timeframe has been outlined in the contract documents.  
 
Public Works Director Hunt restated the motion that One Call Property Services, Inc. 
provides the requested information by Friday, December 30, 2016 and that the 
Committee reconvene on Wednesday, January 4, 2017 at 2:00 p.m. to disseminate the 
information and acknowledge the alternates for the project based upon the low bid 
submitted price.  Town Manager D’Agostino seconded the motion. 
 
Vote on Motion: 

Committee Member Aye Nay Other 
Committee Member John D’Agostino X   
Committee Member Dave Hunt X   
Committee Member Richard Pittman X   

Motioned passed 3-0 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:22 p.m. 
  
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez 
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